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Town Center Committee 
Minutes March 23, 2018 

 
The meeting was called to order at 12:10 p.m.  
 
Present:  Nelson Disco, Mary Hendricks, Bill Cummings, Jackie Flood, Bill Wilkes.   
Absent:   Peter Flood, Karen Freed, Finlay Rothhaus, Matt Shevenell 
 
Minutes:   Minutes of February 23 moved to be approved as read by Bill C., seconded by Mary.  
All in favor. 
 
Old Business: 

Status of Souhegan River Trail: The cost estimate by the State is finished.  The 
options we have approved are over-budget.  Part of the trail may be cut out.  Nelson 
thinks that if we can get across the swamp, the trail might be adequate.  The initial 
plan for the Souhegan Trail grant included sidewalk repair on the east side of Route 3.  
There is a slim possibility that the Federal Government will put up more money or 
allow us to have less scope to the project.   
 
Status of 2016 TAP Grant:   The engineering firm has been selected, the grant will go 
to hearings next. 
 
Winter Carnival Participation:   The event was very popular; lots of       activity.  

Our table was a little slow, another spot next year might be better. 
 
Planning Board Survey:  Town Meeting voting day is April 10.  We encourage 

everyone to vote!  The Planning Board will be asking voters to fill out a survey about 
sidewalks.  They will put large maps up for people to inspect the center of town sidewalk 
suggestions. 

 
New Business: 
Additions for the Town Center Committee on the Town Web Site:  Our 2 projects 

plus the Abbie Griffin Park stairway will be added.   
 
The next meeting will be held on April 27, 2018.   
 
Adjournment:  The meeting was adjourned at 12:40 p.m., Bill C moved, Mary 

seconded, all were in favor. 


